
 

 

                          REF: IRD-PR-14-2022 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

The Inland Revenue Department (IRD) advises taxpayers that effective 1st 

October, 2022, they are required to file the Universal Social Levy (USL) 

online. All taxpayer who have not already registered on the IRD online 

portal are encouraged to do so.  
  

The Inland Revenue Department has modernized our environment to provide 

convenient and efficient service to our taxpayers. We encourage you to 

register services.gov.ai for access to the portal where you can easily stay up to 

date with information, manage all your tax affairs, file and upload your returns, 

and pay your taxes in a timely manner at your leisure. 

 

Please be reminded that all taxpayers with a Universal Social Levy (USL) 

account are required to file their return online. You are also required to 

complete and upload the USL Employer form, or Self-Employed form for the 

purpose of verification at IRD. These forms can be downloaded from the IRD’s 

website at www.ird.gov.ai, or collected from the department. The tax calendar 

which outlines the due dates for each USL return period can also be viewed on 

the website. 

 

All taxpayers are required to file their returns on time, whether you are filing 

below the threshold amount of EC$2000.00, “NIL”, or above. All taxpayers are 

also required to state a gross amount, or salary amount on their returns. Going 

forward, we will no longer accept “NIL” as a returned amount. 

 

Please be advised that all taxpayers whether filing revenue or NIL will incur a 

penalty of EC$50.00 per day, up to a maximum of EC$2,000.00 per month. 

Additionally, interest will be accrued at a rate of 1% per month on outstanding 

balances when payments are not received in full by the due date. 
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If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the 

Inland Revenue Department at (264) 497-8334 or e-mail us 

at inlandrevenue@gov.ai. 

  

Thank you for your usual cooperation. 
 

Regards, 

 

 

 

Lonnie Hobson (Mr.) 

Comptroller 

7th October, 2022 

 
Website:   www.ird.gov.ai  
Online Portal:      www.services.gov.ai  
Facebook:   @AnguillaIRD  
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